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Too Many StartToo Many Start--Stop SwitchesStop Switches
The evening shift was assigned to clean an 
agitated mixing vessel.  The supervisor asked the 
lead operator to complete the “Lock out.”  The 
lead operator tagged and locked out the motor 
starter in the Motor Control Center, verified the 
motor would not start by pressing the Start 
button and put a lock and “Danger—Do Not 
Operate” tag on the Start-Stop station near the 
vessel. The supervisor then issued the Confined 
Space Entry permit and two workers entered the 
vessel and cleaned it for the rest of the shift.

The oncoming day shift needed to reissue the 
Confined Space Entry permit.  When they tried 
the Start button on the Start-Stop station, the 
agitator started!  The agitator motor was NOT
locked out! 

Easier than you might imagine. Did the Lock-out undo 
itself?  No, but the wrong motor was locked out.  How 
can that happen when the starter was labeled the same as 
the agitator?  And, why didn’t the agitator start when the 
Start button was tested the first time?

Here’s how.  Several months before, the agitator motor 
was changed out to a larger size.  The size increase 
required a larger motor starter and wiring. Because the 
plant might need the “old” system again some day, it 
was not removed.   Instead, a new Start-Stop station was 
installed near the vessel, in fact, right next to the old 
Start-Stop station.  The “old” Start-Stop station was on 
the flange part of a column next to the vessel and the 
“new” Start-Stop station was in the web of that same 
column.  When the technician locked out and tested the 
system, he was testing the “old” system which was 
disconnected.   The “new” system was still active!

Follow all safety procedures as written.  
Do not take short cuts or assign your duties 
to someone else.

Keep abreast of changes in your unit.  
Know what has been changed and how that 
change might affect your job.

Use your Management of Change 
procedures to ensure that all out-of-service 
equipment is labeled so that it cannot be 
confused with equipment being used.

Consider disconnecting electrical leads 
whenever uncertainty exists.

Check and re-check, especially where 
safety is concerned.  Look around the area.  
Is anything unusual?

Remember that your safety depends on 
others and your own personal actions.  
Don’t bet your life on someone else’s word. 
Verify  safety checks yourself.

When you do a safety check, make sure it is on the right equipment !
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